
The purpose of this application is to request permission to remove some diseased and damaged 
trees, to install a fence for the safety of our 2 dogs, and to replace an existing driveway.  We 
will be installing a new rain garden, planting wetland soil mix and wetland appropriate sapling 
trees as outlined below.   
  
With the inclusion of the existing driveway the total square footage of disturbed wetland buffer 
area is ~1755 square feet.  The disturbed wetland area is ~545 square feet which involves only 
felled ash and leaning maple.   
  
Tree Removal: consists of 4 diseased (standing) Ash trees, one large felled Ash tree and one 
leaning Maple (that was hit by Ash)  
Please see attached letter and photos from licensed Arborist, Jon Jalbert of Bull Pine Tree - 
Sanford, ME.  
  
Wetland soil mix will be purchased and planted in wetlands for any disturbed areas related to 
tree removal.   
  
25 Wetland appropriate tree saplings will be planted in Spring of 2021. See info from NH State 
Forest Nursery.   
  
Fence Installation: Install new fence inside right side of property line and across back. Fence 
ǁoƵld alloǁ a narroǁ͕ Ɛafe area for oƵr Ϯ dogƐ͘  All fence poƐƚƐ ǁill be Ϯ ϭͬϮ͟ diameƚer and ǁill 
be driven into ground. Cement will only be used for a post if there is ledge.  Please see 
attached description and drawings from Central Fence, Hampton Falls NH.  
  
Replace existing driveway and install new rain garden:   
Asphalt driveway is in significant need of repair and needs to be fully replaced.  It poses a 
significant safety hazard especially in the winter due to large divots of pooling water and cracks.  
Will ensure better drainage with improved pitch of new asphalt driveway and will install new 
rain garden with appropriate drainage.   
Please see Rain garden diagram. Square footage of rain garden will be ~64-96 square feet and 
will be at the bottom of the driveway.   
  







     October 2nd 2020 

 

To whom it may concern, 
During my assessment of 32 Boss Rd in Portsmouth NH concerning the tree health 

on the property, it was brought to my attention that a row of ash trees behind the house 
seemed to have some major health concerns.  There is a total of 4 by the deck.  
 
 These trees border the wetland zone and are a hazard not only to the house, but 
also to the people at the residence.  During my inspection of the trees it was evident that 
root damage and yellowing of some leaders had taken place, which may indicate serious 
tree heath decline. 

 
All trees in question are positioned on a bank near the wetlands which also cause 

instability in the trees root structure, and is a serious concern for uprooting. 
 

As I continued my inspection around the property, I also notice an ash tree that 
had uprooted in the wetlands from heart rot and root damage.  This ash tree hit a maple 
tree which is now significantly leaning towards the house.  All the same concerns I have 
recently addressed with the other ash on the property. 
 
It is with my recommendation that the all the 5 ash trees in question and the leaning maple 
be removed before one or all have catastrophic failure. 

 
I have included pictures indicating the health concerns of the trees. Please feel 

free to contact me with any questions. 
 
Respectfully Jon Jalbert 
Owner Bull Pine Tree  
Licensed Maine Utility/landscape Arborist 
License #fclu-3683 
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